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8 December 2017 
 
By email: chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au 
 
Vice President Hatcher 
Fair Work Commission 
Terrace Tower 
80 William Street 
East Sydney, NSW 2010 
 
Dear Vice President Hatcher 
 
Re: AM2014/286 – Supported Employment Services Award 2010 
Release of the ARTD Report 
 
We refer to the above and your email dated 1 December 2017. It is understood that the Full 
Bench determined that the NDS may provisionally rely on the ARTD report. In order to 
properly consider what position will be taken by AED Legal, we request that the report be 
made available for inspection and that there be an order that AED Legal be able to use the 
report for the purposes of the proceedings. 
 
We note that other parties have referred to the ARTD report as well as its corresponding 
data and documentation. For example, the Endeavour Foundation, ABI and NSW Business 
Chamber all refer to the Elouera and Endeavour submissions in the MSWS Trial. We are 
unable to appropriately respond to these submissions unless we have access to the report 
and use them for the purposes of the proceedings. 
 
Consequently, we request that Vice President Hatcher reconsider the release of the 2015 
‘Observational Study’ reports as well as the 2017 Modified Supported Wage System 
Demonstration report, as we have requested on numerous occasions.  
 
If you have any queries in relation to the above, please email us at noni.lord@aed.org.au or 
leave a voicemail message on (03) 9639 4333 with some convenient times for us to return 
your call. 
 
Yours sincerely 
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Kairsty Wilson  
Principal Legal Practitioner 
AED Legal Centre 
 
 


